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Welcome to the Parental Lion Roars for Week 4 Term 4, 2022 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Principal’s Message  
Dear Parents/Carers,  

Welcome to our Week 4 edition of The Lion Roars. It is packed 
with the many achievements, challenges, and activities of our 
students. Please take the time (which I know in most cases is 
a scarce commodity) but it is important that you are more than 
just aware of these items besides the important dates, 
invitations etc. 

School Evaluation - Update 
During the recent holidays the Evaluation Team met to discern 
a great deal of data, consisting of: 

• Catholic Schools NSW comparative statistical data 
• Past HSC DeCourcy Analysis 
• NAPLAN (2021 and prior) 
• Student attendance 
• Tell Them From Me Survey 
• And the internal school survey conducted at the end of last term 

In the past three weeks, the panel has also conducted interviews with parents/carers, staff, students as well as 
classroom visitations. Both the Evaluation Team and the College Leadership Team have conducted two 
workshops to triangulate this data and to discern the evidence of good work as well as areas for improvement. 
This is so we can ensure our students are being provided the best education possible and for the College to be at 
least as good as the very best. Once this discernment period is completed, the results and future direction will be 
provided for the community. Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any queries or concerns. 

Cathedral Precinct – An Invitation to all Parents & Carers  
Last week all parents and carers should have received an invitation to the Cathedral Precinct consultation. 

St Leo’s Catholic College and Our Lady of the Rosary Catholic Primary School are both integral parts of the 
“Cathedral Precinct”. Earlier this year, Bishop Anthony expressed his desire to explore how we might develop our 
Cathedral Precinct as a genuine and living statement of our identity and mission in the years to come.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfc2sQoevczcsu0C_kgKnRfUbC0KckUj3EMPtC1VBxQZbyK3Q/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.relayforlife.org.au/fundraisers/stleospride/hornsby-2022?fbclid=IwAR0jPP2XBMo1CUsOtcNLx3CmMrJRmbJfRv5Fa00oDBMFB82E5vwDdowFmZY
https://www.relayforlife.org.au/fundraisers/stleospride/hornsby-2022?fbclid=IwAR0jPP2XBMo1CUsOtcNLx3CmMrJRmbJfRv5Fa00oDBMFB82E5vwDdowFmZY
https://www.relayforlife.org.au/fundraisers/stleospride/hornsby-2022?fbclid=IwAR0jPP2XBMo1CUsOtcNLx3CmMrJRmbJfRv5Fa00oDBMFB82E5vwDdowFmZY
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A discussion has already commenced with the Cathedral Parish community and will continue into next year about 
the long-term possibilities for the Cathedral Parish and Precinct. We know that as parents, you will have 
particularly important insights about the possibilities and opportunities for our Catholic school communities, here, 
at the heart of the diocese.  

We warmly invite all parents to a meeting to discuss possibilities for the long-term future of our Cathedral Precinct: 

Date:  Thursday 10 November  
Time:   7:00pm – 8:30pm 
Location:  Flora Mackillop Theatre, Mary MacKillop Centre (parking available via Gate D - Unwin Rd) 
Please RSVP:  Click here to RSVP 

This first meeting is an exciting opportunity to come together to look ahead, not just to the next 2-3 years, but 20 - 
25 years into the future and envision what could be, as we continue to provide authentic, professional Catholic 
education delivered with care and compassion. In joining the journey of discernment, you will be invited to share 
your thinking about the possibilities for the Cathedral Precinct as we strive to be at least as good as the very best.  

Parents in Partnership Evening – Wednesday, 9 November 
The Term IV Parents in Partnership Evening will be next Wednesday, 9 November at 7pm (via Zoom). The draft 
agenda will be: 

• The College Literacy Program 
• A summary from the Cathedral Precinct Consultation (from the night before) 
• plus, any items raised by the parent/carer body. 

If you would like to raise an agenda item - please email Mrs Joanna Gower by Monday afternoon. A final agenda 
and Zoom link will be sent out to all parents/carers on Wednesday morning. 

Continuing to Follow Passions Beyond St Leo’s… 
Congratulations to one of our College 
Captains from 2021, Matteo Persechino 
(also College Dux and NSW 1st Place in 
Drama in HSC), who has professionally 
recorded his first song – ‘Say Goodbye’.  

In Matteo’s words, ‘I wrote it by myself a 
year ago during lockdown. It’s about 
having to let go of something without really getting the chance to say goodbye, learning to accept things and 
move on. (Obviously thinking that we had had our last day and wouldn’t get to go back to school because of 
lockdown). I actually sang it at the Year 12 Graduation last year. So, it’s full circle that it’s out now. It was about 
a lot of things but came to a head at leaving school and letting go of that.’ 

Relay for Life - Rofe Park, Hornsby Heights THIS WEEKEND  
Relay For Life is a fun but moving experience that raises vital funds for Cancer 
Council NSW’s research, prevention, and support services.  

Last Monday, a few cancer survivors at the College spoke of our own 
experiences - Joel of Year 12 (2023), Ms Fiona Milkins and myself. Our very 
own Mrs Joanna Gower (far right) is again coordinating the Hornsby Relay 
and captain of our St Leo’s Pride team.  

Please come along and support this vitally important cause – any time 
between 10am tomorrow (Saturday) and 10am on Sunday morning at 
Rofe Park, Hornsby Heights. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfc2sQoevczcsu0C_kgKnRfUbC0KckUj3EMPtC1VBxQZbyK3Q/viewform?usp=sf_link
mailto:joanna.gower@dbb.catholic.edu.au
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Many of our staff and students are supporting the event and involved in various ways including our CAPA 
ensembles performing (11am-12.50pm) – see the Schedule of Events on p.13.  

Please bring cash - coins and small notes for the various stalls and activities as there is no ATM on site, along 
with your bottle and can donations for our Return & Earn stand and a tin of food as a candle bag weight for the 
Candlelight Ceremony (7.30pm). 

Whether or not you are able to attend, please donate if you can 
to our Leo’s Pride Team via the ST LEO’S PRIDE FUNDRAISING 
PAGE. 
Hornsby Relay is a chance for the community to recognise and 
celebrate local cancer survivors, those going through a cancer 
experience and their carers, to honour and remember loved ones lost 
and to raise money to help save more lives. Join the thousands of 
Australians who take part in Cancer Council’s Relay For Life each 
year and make strides towards a cancer-free future. 

Thank you to all those involved, most notably Mrs Joanna Gower once again for her endless dedication and hard 
work for this cause close to so many of us.  

College Literacy Program 
Catholic Schools Broken Bay (CSBB) has a clear vision to provide authentic, professional Catholic education, 
delivered with care and compassion. Our purpose is to inspire hearts and minds to know Christ, to love learning, 
to use their talents to be the very best they can be. A clear goal of the Towards 2025 strategy is to maximise the 
learning growth of each student. The importance of successful literacy learning for every student cannot be 
underestimated in achieving this goal. Research findings in this area continue to emphasise the role that literacy 
plays as a key determinant of success at school and life.  

Today our Staff Middle Leaders (KLA Leaders) will begin our journey with Dr Trish Weekes in the launch and 
development of the CSBB Secondary Literacy Program. This program will extend over the next three years. 

The program focuses on prioritising effective 
practices, developing leadership within the school, 
improving teachers practice through high quality, 
subject specific literacy professional learning, and 
embedding this practice in the classroom to suit 
student needs.  

Right are the flour elements of our CSBB Secondary 
Literacy Program. Please watch this space for further 
news as we move into the program. 

Opportunities for our Students 
On page 8 of this edition of the College newsletter is a report from our Leader of Pathways  & Partnerships - Mr 
Justin Slowey. It's great to see many students actively participating in these many and varied opportunities. 
Please read the report. “It's never too early to think about your career…”  

Congratulations to Giselle of Year 8, who has successful made the finals in the 
MyState Film Festival. If you wish to show your support (as well as be engaged 
with Giselle’s short film of 3 mins 40 secs) please give it a like or share this link. 

And finally, congratulations to all our Year 12 2022 HSC students, the last of 
whom finished their exams today. Time for you to relax and celebrate! 

Regards, 

Tony Gleeson  
Principal  

https://www.relayforlife.org.au/fundraisers/stleospride/hornsby-2022?fbclid=IwAR0jPP2XBMo1CUsOtcNLx3CmMrJRmbJfRv5Fa00oDBMFB82E5vwDdowFmZY
https://www.relayforlife.org.au/fundraisers/stleospride/hornsby-2022?fbclid=IwAR0jPP2XBMo1CUsOtcNLx3CmMrJRmbJfRv5Fa00oDBMFB82E5vwDdowFmZY
https://literacyworks.com.au/about/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SmofmJRyAWw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SmofmJRyAWw
https://www.relayforlife.org.au/fundraisers/stleospride/hornsby-2022?fbclid=IwAR0jPP2XBMo1CUsOtcNLx3CmMrJRmbJfRv5Fa00oDBMFB82E5vwDdowFmZY
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Student Representative Council (SRC) 2023 
Following a comprehensive application and voting process, the following students have been selected by their 
peers and endorsed by their respective Year Leaders and the College Leadership Team as our Student 
Representative Council (SRC) for 2023: 

Year 7: Mia H, Ella H, Arturo B-S, Marcelo S-N 

Year 8: Leela I, Alena H, Ranveer S, Benjamin J 

Year 9: Maya M, Ella S, Rish R, Conor C 

Year 10: Emma W, Holly B, Kaylan V, Kirin I 

As with the new Student Leadership team, these 
students will serve on the SRC up to and including 
Term 3 next year. Year 7 2023 will be given an 
opportunity for representation in Term 4 next year 
when the new leadership cycles begin after they 
have transitioned to secondary school life. 

The new SRC team will shortly meet under the guidance of our new SRC Ambassadors, Rose C and Matthew 
R as well as being announced/badged at the next suitable whole school assembly.  

The SRC will have regular weekly meetings and will represent the student body in College decision-making and 
enhancing opportunities for students to participate in school life through agency and collaboration. 

Congratulations to our new SRC representatives! 

Student Pastoral Care & Wellbeing 
Ms Megan Tynan, Acting Director of Pastoral Care & Wellbeing 

Student Leaders Attend Youth Mental Health Forum 
The 2022 Hornsby Ku-
ring-gai Mental Health 
Youth Forum was held on 
Tuesday, 18 October at 
Macquarie University.  

The forum is a community initiative that 
empowers young people to facilitate, 
support and advocate for positive 
conversations about mental health.  

Five of our senior leaders Charbel K, 
Bailey C, Bryndis P, Peter W and 
Rose C volunteered their time to attend 
the forum with other local high school 
students. They learned about coping 
mechanisms and positive approaches 
that can be implemented within the 
school environment.  

Our students have returned to St Leo’s 
with ideas to implement to assist in 
positive youth mental health initiatives 
such as student led safe spaces and 
planned mental health events calendar. 
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Cyber Safety Parent Information 
It can be challenging for parents and carers to keep up to date with the 
latest apps that their children or their friends may be using. With new 
apps being launched regularly, the Council of Catholic School Parents 
(CCSP) delivered a Cybersafety webinar last week for parents to gain a 
clearer understanding about the latest types of apps being accessed by 
their children.  

The eSafety Commissioner has developed a website to help Australians 
have a positive and safe experience online. The government website 
provides a description of the latest apps to assist you in deciding if the apps are appropriate for use by your 
family. Click here for the eSafety Guide 

The website has many useful age-appropriate resources to assist parents and carers to start a conversation with 
your child about cyber safety. Click here for the eSafety parent information 

About the Council of Catholic School Parents (CCSP)  

Since 1995, CCSP have been the voice of Catholic school parents in decision making within and beyond the 
NSW Catholic education sector. CCSP assists parents and carers by: 

• Promoting family, school, and community partnerships 
• Advocating for student safety such as adequate protections for young 

people online 
• Supporting student wellbeing 
• Lobbying state and federal governments for school funding 
• Providing input into curriculum development 
• Influencing state and federal policy formulation 
• Providing advice to parents and carers to help them in their role as their 

children’s first educators. 

Health and Wellbeing Quick Reference Numbers & Websites  
It is unlikely that the floods, drought, bushfires, or COVID-19 pandemic we have 
seen recently will be the last crisis situations we will face in our lifetime.  

There are many organisations that can assist 
you to look after your family’s health and 
wellbeing while importantly looking after 
yourself: 

 

Service Phone Website 

Lifeline 13 11 14 lifeline.org.au  

Kids Helpline 1800 55 1800 kidshelpline.com.au   

Beyond Blue 1300 22 4636 beyondblue.org.au 

Headspace 1800 650 890 headspace.org.au/eheadspace 

Suicide Call-back Service 1300 659 467 suicidecallbackservice.org.au  

MensLine Australia 1300 78 99 78 mensline.org.au  

 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/key-issues/esafety-guide
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents
https://www.ccsp.catholic.edu.au/
http://www.lifeline.org.au/
http://www.kidshelpline.com.au/
http://www.beyondblue.org.au/
http://www.headspace.org.au/eheadspace
https://www.suicidecallbackservice.org.au/
http://www.mensline.org.au/
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Important Dates 2022-23 – Newly added  

Week Date Event 

TERM 4 2022 

4 Sat 5, 10am – Sun 6 Nov 
10am 

Hornsby Relay for Life, Rofe Park, Hornsby Heights  
(see p.2-3, and Schedule of Events on p.14) 

5 Mon 7 Nov Year 7 (and Year 8 & 10 catch-up) Vaccinations 
Year 9 Japanese Excursion 

5 Wed 9 Nov Term 4 Parents in Partnership Meeting 

5 Thu 10 - Fri 11 Nov Duke of Edinburgh Silver Qualification 

5 Thu 10 Nov Cathedral Precinct parent/carer consultation session (see p.1-2) 

6 Sun 13 - Tue 15 Nov CAPA Camp 

6 Tue 15 Nov Year 12 Formal 

6 Thu 17 Nov Early finish (2pm) due to DBB event 

6 Fri 18 Nov College Swimming Carnival 

7 Tue 22 Nov CAPA Post-Camp Performance 

7 Wed 23 - Fri 25 Nov Year 9 Camp 

7 Fri 25 Nov Year 7 2023 Orientation/High School Taster Day 

8 Tue 29 Nov Years 7-8 Studio Concert (private music students) 

8 Wed 30 Nov Years 9-12 Studio Concert (private music students) 

8 Thu 1 Dec Year 10 Semi-Formal 

9  Mon 5 Dec Year 10 final day – Awards & BBQ 
Year 7 Swim School 

10 Wed 14 Dec College Advent Liturgy 

10 Thu 15 Dec College Awards Ceremony/Year in Review 

10 Fri 16 Dec St Leo’s Fair Day/last day of formal classes for students 

11 Tue 20 Dec College Office closes for 2022 

TERM 1 2023 

1 Mon 30 Jan Year 7 2023, Year 12 & new students Day 1 (Orientation) 

1 Tue 31 Jan Years 8-11 students return for 2023 

8 Wed 22 March College Open Evening (4-7pm) 
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What’s been Happening? 

Year 11 Girls - Abbey Retreat 
On Tuesday, 18 October, nine of our Year 11 girls left on 
Retreat with Rev Gomez and Mrs Kofron to Jamberoo 
Abbey for 3 days. It gave us each a chance to explore our 
Spirituality and connect with God. The experience was 
captured beautifully in the words of our College Captain - 
Zinta H… 

‘Recently, I was able to join a small group of students to 
participate in the fulfilling experience of attending a retreat 
at Jamberoo Abbey.  

Over the course of 
three days, I was never 
at a loss as to where I 
could find a connection 
with God - in His 
creation, in the people 
around me, in the 
blessings we prayed 
over each other, and in 
moments shared.  

After joining the nuns 
for one of the many 

prayer sessions in the Church, we were invited to seek out a special place. Reminded of the glass panels which 
make up a wall of the Abbey, symbolising a connection to the world around, I sat in my place and found peace. 
Reassured that we all had our moments - in this our place, together, alone, with God; I know that I won’t truly be 
leaving this place.’  

Year 7 Bible Presentation Liturgy & BBQ 

Tuesday evening provided a chance to 
come together and celebrate the journey 
our Year 7 2022 cohort have taken in their 
Religious Education. The evening 
celebrated our College tradition of handing 
down our Sacred Scriptures to the newest 
members of our community, and also 
provided a relaxed setting for students to 
introduce their families to their Religious 
Education teachers over a BBQ. 

Thank you to all involved. It was wonderful 
to gather again in person, relaxing with 

each other and celebrating 
our Catholic faith. Many 
thanks go out to the staff who 
came together to make the 
evening possible and to our 
student leaders who gave generously of their time to help run the liturgy 
and cook dinner for everyone.  

"May these Words be a Light unto your path."  Mrs Colleen Kofron 
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Theatresports Schools Challenge 
Year 8 students Alena H, Audrey S-M and Lily S 
represented our Co-Curricular Drama Ensemble by 
competing in the Junior Section of the 
Theatresports Schools Challenge recently.  

The event involved teams from over 150 
independent and government schools presenting 
comic and dramatic scenes made up entirely on the 
spot. Students demonstrated their effort, passion, 
and pure interest for Drama in both the lead up to 
and the day of the event. Fantastic work girls! 

Pathways & Partnerships Update 
Mr Justin Slowey, Pathways & Partnerships Leader 
The Pathways & Partnership Program seeks to link industry and education to create the real-world foundations 
that underpin teaching and learning. It also serves to equip our students with the necessary knowledge, 
understanding and skills to effectively plan their own career pathways. 

Year 11 Student Leaders Zinta H and Nicholas G participated in the 
planning and delivery of an exciting CSBB Industry-Education 
workshop on ‘Challenging Career Gender Stereotypes’ with Our 
Lady of the Rosary primary. They both gained a valuable insight into 
and experience of Educational Careers. Thank you to Regional 
Industry Educational Partnerships (RIEP) and the 10 industries who 
attended, for supporting this initiative. It was a great success with 
many Years 5 and 6 students believing that they really ‘can become 
anything that they want to be’.  

We are always keen for our students to hear first-hand about the range of post-school training, study, and 
employment pathways available to them. Several organisations 
recently accepted our invitations to provide lunchtime careers 
presentations to all year groups.  

TAFE unsurprisingly attracted a large audience, highlighting to 
students the \great range of post-school vocational pathways and 
training opportunities. The students asked many great questions in 
the Q&A session following the presentation, and both TAFE 
presenters stated that the breadth and depth of questioning from the 
students was the most impressive they have ever seen! 

Wendy Raiston from CatholicCare also presented to the 
students on careers in areas such as social work, youth work, 
disability support, aged care, counselling, childcare and early 
years teaching. Many of 
these careers are increasing 
in demand with very 
promising long-term 
prospects in the ever-
changing world of work.  

The Australian Defence Forces presented a highly engaging presentation on 
career opportunities in a diverse range of areas, including the many support 
roles such as hospitality and logistics, which are often overlooked in the 
defence forces. Students engaged in a busy Q&A session at the end of the 
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presentation, asking questions that may influence their subject selection decisions in Years 10, 11 and 12, as well 
as giving others a strong direction and motivation to achieve career goals. We were delighted to see students 
from Years 7 and 8 represented in the audience, having directly 
targeted these students with the simple message that “it is never 
too early to think about your career”. 

Systems Connect, who manage the Sydney Metro Project, were 
invited to present on employment and training opportunities as well 
as 2023 work experience opportunities in a range of career areas 
including building, engineering and construction. A range of boys 
and girls were represented as well as students across Years 7 to 
12. 

We partnered with several providers so far this year to engage our 
Year 9 Students who are studying Physical Activity and Sports 

Studies (PASS) on careers related to sport. Sports Journalist and 
Commentator Gordon Bray Zoomed in from his Central Coast home into 
Mr Wilson's classroom to speak to the students on this exciting career 
area. He spoke on the pathways into a career in sports journalism and 
gave a very realistic insight into a day in the life of a sports journalist.  

We also partnered with Kidney Health 
Australia to provide a wonderful 
opportunity for Year 12 Biology 
students to hear a first-hand account of 
the day in the life of a Renal Nurse. 

Retired nurse Linda Christy Zoomed 
from South Australia into both Year 12 
Classrooms to present on and discuss 
renal failure and kidney dialysis 
through a slide presentation.  

Most students were audibly struck to 
hear that dialysis patients can spend 
up to 4 hours a day on a dialysis 
machine, 3 days a week!  Linda went 
on to answer questions from students 
and highlight pathways into nursing 
and renal nursing. Connecting to 
industry helps to consolidate learning in the classroom through the application of theory to real-word practices. 
Let’s hope we inspired some future nurses! Thank you to Ms Caiger for enabling this connection to Industry. 

Next week one of our maths teachers, Mr Huo will be taking part in a cross-sectoral educational initiative on 
‘Maths in Industry’. He will be working with the Ministry of Health to co-design an engaging maths lesson which 
links authentic industry practice to the maths curriculum. Industry will then co-deliver the lesson with Sunny with 
his class students later in Term 4. We look forward to hearing more about this initiative and we anticipate high 
student engagement with this venture.  

The Mathematics KLA and I are also planning a 2023 initiative with Sydney Flight College to build the capacity 
of maths teachers to deliver curriculum-based real-world problem solving, as well as for students to engage in 
maths workshops at Bankstown Aerodrome. We hope that they will understand the importance of maths through 
seeing how it is used on a daily basis by those who work in the Aviation Industry.  

We are always very grateful to our community partners for linking the real world to the teaching and learning that 
happens in the classroom. We are always kept busy planning many more exciting partnerships between our 
school and the wider community. If you think you can provide any support for whatever industry you are in, 
we would love to hear from you! Please express your interest here and I will reach out for an initial chat. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScDQlMtqwO2wtMCSngqfRmaoovH7N3MQidwPTl8bKIgycZL3g/viewform
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Careers News 
Ms Melissa Duff, Acting Careers Advisor  

See this week’s Careers Page for: 

• Computer Science Pathways 
• University Early Entry - SRS Dates for first offers released 
• Summer Courses in Essay Writing and Journalism 
• GAP Year Opportunities 
• Apprenticeship Opportunities - Horticulturist and Locksmith. 

Sports Report 

Junior Touch Football Gala Day 
It was a soggy day at Lionel Watts Reserve for the Junior Touch Football Gala Day last week. 

The students got into the spirit of the 
competition with strong performances by a 
number of players. For the girls, standouts 
were Makayla A (Year 8) as Best on Field, 
and K'San C-S (Year 7) as most improved 
player. The girls played really well as a 
team and developed a strategy to make the 
most of the wet and slippery ball. 

The boys had many players who were 
noteworthy including Isaac W (Year 7) as 
Best on Field and Arturo BS (Year 7) who 
was the most improved player. The boys 
used team chat during their games to keep 
the energy up and distribute the ball. 

Supporting the teams were Jakob M 
(Year 9) as referee and Ethan V (Year 9) 
as coach. Both of these students were 
commended by ground officials for their 
enthusiasm and leadership. 

So, despite the rain, the teams made the 
most of the trying conditions to have fun 
and improve their skill level for next time. 

Mrs Champ 

Term 4 Broken Bay 
Representative Events 
During Term 4, the following Broken Bay 
events are open for St Leo’s students to 
compete in. Students will be informed of trials and training via the St Leo’s Sport Google Classroom page. 
Upcoming events include: 

Tennis - Monday 29 November – BBSSSA Tennis Championships 
Beach Volleyball - Monday 29 November – BBSSSA Beach Volleyball Championships 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1zEQGtiFos7J2IcJbrFb9Tyql76UAdMAwEk04JiAp-FQ/edit?usp=sharing
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Reminders:  

How to Give Compass Permissions 

The College is in the process of moving towards electronic permission forms for all events and excursions. It is 
essential that parents and carers access Compass regularly for notifications and ensure all permission 
are signed and up to date. A quick guide on how to grant permissions via the app is included below. 
Alternatively, please contact the College for any assistance or view the Compass Help Guides online if needed.  

1. Events and Payments: You have event/s requiring action. Click to proceed. 

2. Events: View and pay for events here. Click right arrow. 

3. View the Event and click the right arrow.  

4. Read Information regarding the event (Description, Date, Time Location, and Event Details). Scroll down to 
the bottom. Click Green Section: Proceed to Consent and Payment. 

5. Add any further Medical Information. Add Contact Details on the day (if different). 

6. Scroll to the bottom to provide consent type and add Parent/Guardian Full Name. 

7. Click the green consent button.   

Year 7 (plus Year 8 & 10 Catch-up) Vaccinations - 
Monday 7 November 
NSW Health will be attending St Leo’s next Monday, 7 November 
to offer the following vaccinations: 

• Year 7 – Human Papillomavirus vaccine (HPV) dose 
and Diphtheria/Tetanus/Pertussis 

• Year 8 – Human Papillomavirus vaccine (HPV) dose 
(catch up) 

• Year 10 – Meningococcal ACWY vaccine (catch up) 

Consent Forms 

No student will receive vaccinations at school without a completed consent form signed by their parent/guardian. 
All students should already have returned their consent forms to their Mentor teachers earlier in the year. 

Year 7 and 8 parents/guardians that completed and returned the consent form at the beginning of the year do not 
need to do another form for this vaccination.  

Year 10 parents/guardians who have already returned a form to school but whose student was absent do not 
need to complete another form. If parents have not yet completed a form and would like the Meningococcal 
vaccine given at school, please contact the school for a Vaccination Consent pack. 

A parent/guardian may change their mind (after submitting the signed form) and withdraw their consent for 
vaccination at any time. This can be done by providing the school with written notification of such withdrawal, or 
by emailing nslhd-phuschoolvaccinationprogram@health.nsw.gov.au 

There is no concern for students receiving the HPV, dTpa or Meningococcal ACWY (school vaccinations) either 
before or after they complete COVID-19 vaccinations (advised by National Centre for Immunisation Research & 
Surveillance). 

Parents should also: 

• Ensure that students with influenza-like symptoms do not attend school and are tested as soon as 
possible (www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/symptoms-and-testing)  

• Ensure that their student eats breakfast on the morning of the vaccination clinic. 

mailto:nslhd-phuschoolvaccinationprogram@health.nsw.gov.au
http://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/symptoms-and-testing
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A Record of Vaccination card will be provided to each student. Details about vaccinations given at school will also 
be uploaded to the Australian Immunisation Register (AIR). Further information about school vaccination is 
available: http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/schoolvaccination  

Absent Students 

Absent Year 7 students will be offered any missed vaccinations (HPV or dTpa) at the first school clinic in 2023 
and do not need to go to their GP for the vaccine. Absent Year 10 students are advised to go to their GP.  

Please contact Year Leaders if you have any specific queries. 

College Caps and Hats for Sport and Outdoors 
A College cap or new bucket hat is required whenever students have outdoor 
sport, and highly recommended when outdoors at recess and lunchtime. These 
are available from our uniform suppliers, Cowan and Lewis. They can be ordered 
online with free delivery to the College. 

All new and second-hand uniform information and links are available on the 
Uniform page of our website.  

Canteen News: 
New Menu for Term 4 
Our canteen suppliers, Yummy Bears have introduced a new menu 
for Term 4 (which is also available on the College website under 
Parent and Student Links). 

Do you know how to order lunch online? It’s easy! Simply download the 
Flexischools App and follow the prompts. It’s a fast and efficient way 
to make sure they get what they want for lunch! 

Of course, counter sales at recess and lunch are also most welcome. 

Daily Lunch Specials 
Monday – Pizza (Margarita/Hawaiian or Meat lovers)  
Tuesday – Portuguese Chicken Burger  
Wednesday – Nachos (Beef or Vegetarian)  
Thursday – Sushi (Teriyaki Chicken/Tuna or Vegetarian)  
Friday – Butter Chicken & Rice 

Plus, an array of sandwiches, wraps, & snacks to satisfy.  

 

 

____________________________ 

Community Notices 

Diocese Positions Vacant 
Our Lady of Dolours Catholic Parish Chatswood currently has Business Manager and Parish Services Officer 
positions vacant, while the Chancery also has a number of administration roles available. Read more here. 

 

http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/schoolvaccination
https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/leadership-team/
https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/uniform-information/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Hvms2kogWh4KIHlRGAHNeqhgX3OgljzE/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Hvms2kogWh4KIHlRGAHNeqhgX3OgljzE/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ZW5Q9sFJ0DbgSUGvPuthwPwh5T-HjA7S/view?usp=sharing
https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/contact-us/positions-vacant
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Hvms2kogWh4KIHlRGAHNeqhgX3OgljzE/view?usp=sharing
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Hornsby Relay for Life – Program for Sat 5 Nov 
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Hornsby Heights Public School Bushland Fair – Sat 12 Nov 


	Principal’s Message
	School Evaluation - Update
	Cathedral Precinct – An Invitation to all Parents & Carers
	Parents in Partnership Evening – Wednesday, 9 November
	Continuing to Follow Passions Beyond St Leo’s…
	Relay for Life - Rofe Park, Hornsby Heights THIS WEEKEND
	College Literacy Program
	Opportunities for our Students

	Student Representative Council (SRC) 2023
	Student Pastoral Care & Wellbeing Ms Megan Tynan, Acting Director of Pastoral Care & Wellbeing
	Student Pastoral Care & Wellbeing Ms Megan Tynan, Acting Director of Pastoral Care & Wellbeing
	Student Leaders Attend Youth Mental Health Forum
	Cyber Safety Parent Information
	Health and Wellbeing Quick Reference Numbers & Websites

	Important Dates 2022-23 – Newly added
	What’s been Happening?
	Year 11 Girls - Abbey Retreat
	Year 7 Bible Presentation Liturgy & BBQ
	Theatresports Schools Challenge

	Pathways & Partnerships Update Mr Justin Slowey, Pathways & Partnerships Leader
	Careers News Ms Melissa Duff, Acting Careers Advisor
	Sports Report
	Junior Touch Football Gala Day
	Term 4 Broken Bay Representative Events

	Reminders:
	How to Give Compass Permissions
	Year 7 (plus Year 8 & 10 Catch-up) Vaccinations - Monday 7 November
	College Caps and Hats for Sport and Outdoors
	Canteen News:

	Community Notices
	Diocese Positions Vacant
	Hornsby Relay for Life – Program for Sat 5 Nov
	Hornsby Heights Public School Bushland Fair – Sat 12 Nov


